Draft Minutes of the Trustees’ meeting of the Stockwell Partnership (SP) held in 157 South Lambeth Road on Tuesday 29h April at 18.30hrs
Present: Lucy Annan (Chair), Nick Hardie, Anna Hirschfeld, Daphne De Souza, Davidson Ughanwa Michael O’Connell and David Prichard–Jones.
In attendance: John McCay [minutes] and Steve Griffin (Staff) and Philippa Chancellor-Weale (observer). 

Apologies for absence: Jill Gregson and Jonathon Bond.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and a round of introductions took place.  Philippa Chancellor-Weale introduced herself as a potential trustee.
1.
Minutes 
1.1
The minutes of 5th February were agreed as a true record.

1.2
Matters arising – all actions there were no matters arising from the minutes. 
1.3
LA proposed and it was agreed nem. con. that we add declarations of potential conflicts of interest to the agenda as a first item.

Action: JM to circulate the forms for annual update; SG to add the item to Agenda Plus.

2.
Hub Network
2.1
The board received the verbally supplemented report and noted SG’s estimate of 12 months to transfer completion

2.2
The Board declined to devote officer time towards development of a Neighbourhood Plan based on unfunded government proposals. 
3.
Business Plan
3.1
The Board agreed  to continue with the current business plan until we develop a new one with support from LVAC / Comm. Matters as part of the Hubs asset transfer feasibility process.
4.
Project Updates
4.1
The Board agreed to pursue closer working with the friends of TSL Library, Slade gardens and Larkhall Park in line with the new priorities for council funding of Stockwell Forum.
4.2
The Board received the other project updates.
5.        HR
5.1
The Board agreed to continue to fund the post of the Portuguese Employment and Advice Co-ordinator on a two days a week basis until the outcome of the bid to BIG is known, then will review the situation.  SG reported that much of the cost of the working is now being recovered from NEP, St Stephen’s Charity, and LFN.
6.
Finance

6.1
JM presented the Quickbooks P&L, B/S cash statements supplemented with a basic accruals spreadsheet and suggested that, in line with expectations and the Income Generation Spreadsheet, the year-end position was likely to necessitate the use of around £11,000 from Reserves to meet expenditure during the last financial year. 
6.2
NH agreed to advise on a suitable “Unit Investment Fund” 

6.3
The Board received the finance report and congratulated staff on the outcome.
7.
All other sections of the report were received by the Board.

SG and JM withdrew while the Board decided on the Annual Inflationary Pay Rise of 2.5% from April 1st.  

The board agreed to invite Philippa to become a coopted Trustee.
8.1
The meeting ended at 21:00. 

Date of next meeting: The next Board meeting will be the Monday 22nd July and subsequently on  21st October, 2nd December and 27th January.
JM 
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